
 

 

SpireEnergy.com 

Spire Missouri Inc. 
700 Market Street 
St. Louis, MO 63101 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

November 10, 2021 

 

VIA EFIS 
Secretary Morris Woodruff 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
 
RE: Spire Missouri, Case No. GR-2021-0108 
 
Dear Secretary Woodruff,  

 
Accompanying this letter for filing via the Commission’s Electronic Filing and Information 

System (“EFIS”) are new tariff sheets – designated as P.S.C. MO. No. 9, which cancel Spire Missouri 
East P.S.C. MO. No. 7 tariffs and Spire Missouri West P.S.C. MO. No. 8 tariffs.  These new tariffs are 
designed to increase Spire Missouri’s aggregate annual gross base rate revenues by $81.9 million, 
($34.6 million incremental and $47.3 million already being collected through ISRS), as supported by 
the Commission’s October 27, 2021 Report and Order(“the Order”) .  This represents an approximately 
3.8% bill increase (or $2.32 a month) for the average Spire Missouri customer.  The bill impact could be 
higher or lower depending on a customer’s service territory. The new tariffs also reflect the Company’s 
further movement towards one Spire Missouri as tariffs for both operating units are now within the 
same tariff book. 

Please note that the Company filed these tariffs as soon as practical after issuance of the Order. 
The company received updated revenue requirement models form Staff on November 4th, 2021 and 
updated billing rates on November 9th, 2021.  The company has been working with Staff for several 
weeks to compile the appropriate compliance tariffs to effectuate the Order .  

The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Spire Missouri are transmitted to you for filing as 
P.S.C. MO. No. 9, Schedule of Rates and Charges Applying to Spire Missouri Service Areas and Spire 
Missouri Rules and Regulations. 

Please bring this filing to the attention of the appropriate Commission personnel. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Scott Weitzel 
Scott Weitzel   


